
 

 

MINUTES 
Community Education Council District 30 

Business Meeting 
August 14, 2023 

 
The August Business Meeting of Community Education Council 30 was held in person in the fifth-floor 
conference room at 28-11 Queens Plaza North, LIC, and via Zoom on Monday, August 14, 2023. 
 
Ms. Toussaint, President, called the Business Meeting to order at 9:23 PM.  
 
Roll Call 
Victoria Medelius, Secretary, conducted a roll call for the Calendar Meeting. 
 
Present: 
 Deborah Alexander   
 Linda Chung-Leung 
 Todd Hunter Dare  
 Jonathan Greenberg 
 Victoria Medelius   
 Danny Rojas 
 Marlene Rossi 
 Marisela Santos 
 Whitney Toussaint 
 
Acceptance of Minutes  
 
Ms. Toussaint asked if there were any objections or amendments to the July 2023 meeting minutes. 
The minutes were accepted as presented. 
 
Meeting Schedule 
Members discussed the options for meetings. 
Jonathan Greenberg motioned to have the Calendar and Business meetings on different nights through 
January 2024. All in favor. 
 
Liaison Assignments 
Hunter Dare shared the sheet with tentative liaisons. Members reviewed the list. 
Jonathan Greenberg is flexible. Whitney Toussaint suggested that Marisela Santos be the liaison to 
PS/IS 111 and Ms. Medelius be the permanent liaison for IS 429. Linda Chung-Leung will be the liaison 
for the Pre-K Centers. The liaison list will be revisited when Borough President Appointees are present. 
 
Committees 
Members will set up an appointment with Whitney to discuss chairing committees. The Racial Justice 
Committee will now be Empowerment, Engagement, and Equity. Hunter Dare would like an Academic 
Advancement Committee. 
 
Reimbursements 
Reimbursement forms need to be completed and signed by the President.  
 
New Business and Member Reports 
Deborah Alexander spoke about Inside Schools making a push to keep immigrants informed. Inside 
schools could partner with CEC30 to provide workshops. 
Whitney Toussaint will arrange a Virtual Speakers Series presentation, “Know Your Rights when ASC 
Knocks.” 
Ms. Toussaint met with the principals and new parent coordinators from PS 17 and IS 429 and 



 

 

welcomed them. 
Ms. Alexander spoke about planning for District Family Day early because funds are needed.  
Mr. Dare is concerned about academic recovery. He will meet with Ms. Hidalgo to discuss what the 
district is doing. 
 
Ms. Toussaint thanked everyone for attending and adjourned the meeting at 10:34 PM. 
All were in agreement. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Victoria Medelius 
Secretary 
 
The recording of this meeting will be available at cec30.org. 


